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Living Our Mission, Loving Our Church 

 

A Stewardship Parish - Founded in 1963 

The mission of St. Nicholas Catholic Church is to proclaim and spread the  

gospel of Jesus Christ through celebration of our faith and sharing our time, 

talent and treasure in service of the Kingdom of God. 

 

 

 

Parish Administration 

Fr. Venancio R.  Balarote, “Jun” 

Pastor 

frvb@stnicholasvb.com 

 

 

Lora DiNardo  

Pastoral Associate, Business Manager 

ldinardo@stnicholasvb.com  

James Gardner 

Director  of Music Ministry 

jgardner@stnicholasvb.com  

Steve Branning 

Dir. of Christian Formation, Evangelization 

sbranning@stnicholasvb.com 

Ryan Castro 

Youth Minister 

rcastro@stnicholasvb.com 

Social Ministry 

stnicholas@stnicholasvb.com 

Charlene Brehl 

Administrative Assistant 

stnicholasadmin@stnicholasvb.com  

James K. Throne 

Maintenance Manager 

jamest@stnicholasvb.com  

Edward Hill, Tom Pannullo 

Maintenance Assistants 

Denise Foster 

Sacramental Records Volunteer 

 

 

Councils 

Julie Ghassab - Pastoral Council Chair 

 Paul Battaglia - Finance Council Chair  

 

 

 

Office Hours 

Monday-Thursday, 9:00 a.m. to 4:00 p.m. 

Friday, 9:00 a.m. to 12:00 p.m. 

Website: www.stnicholasvb.com 

Email: stnicholas@stnicholasvb.com 

Phone: (757) 340-7231 

Fax: (757) 340-2727 

 

Mass/Reconciliation Schedule 

Saturday Penance/Vigil                    4:30 p.m. /5:30 p.m.  

Sunday                                                                                    8:30 a.m. & 11:00 a.m. (Live Stream)  

Tuesday Eucharistic Adoration       9:30 a.m. - 5:30 p.m. (Live Stream) 

Tuesday - Friday                                     9:00 a.m. (Live Stream) 
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�

SACRAMENTS�

Baptism: Due to our current pandemic situation, the Sacra-

ment is scheduled privately outside of Mass. Parents must be 

registered in the parish and participate in the preparation ses-

sions held prior to the celebration of the sacrament. Baptism 

classes are offered as needed to individual couples. Please call 

Steve  Branning to register to attend.�

RCIA: Are you or someone you know interested in learning 

more about joining the Catholic Church?  RCIA meets on Sun-

days at 12:15 p.m. in the Fall. Please contact Steve Branning 

for more information.�

First Reconciliation: Preparation sessions for parents and �

children are held in the fall and early winter in the 2nd grade 

First Communion Class. Adults are needed to assist with �

workshops, retreats and office. Children must be registered in 

Christian Formation Class.�

First Eucharist: Preparation sessions for parents and children 

are held in the winter. Adults are involved with the children as �

leaders, aides, assistant coordinators, and at social events. �

Children, usually 2nd graders, must be registered in Christian �

Formation Class. It is Holy Communion that draws us into a �

deeper intimacy with Christ.�

Confirmation: The appropriate age for preparation and �

reception of the Sacrament of Confirmation is “when an �

individual is both at least 15 years of age and enrolled in at 

least the tenth grade.” �

“Preparation for Confirmation must be a separate and distinct 

program from the parish youth ministry or religious education 

program.” (Diocesan Policy and Guidelines for Preparation of 

Baptized Adolescents to Receive the Sacrament of Confirma-

tion, 2010 Summit Edition, Catholic Diocese of Richmond). 

For further information, contact Ryan Castro.�

Anointing of the Sick: Please contact Lora DiNardo so that 

the hospitalized and homebound may receive �

Holy Communion or to request Anointing of the Sick.�

Holy Orders and Religious Life: Men and women who are �

considering Holy Orders or Religious Life are encouraged to 

call the Pastor.�

Marriage: Requires six month’s advance notice before �

wedding date is set. Instructions offered by parish priest. 

Please call Lora DiNardo in the parish office to schedule an �

appointment.�

POPE FRANCIS PRAYER INTENTION�

VOCATION GENERAL INTERCESSIONS�

Artificial Intelligence: We pray that the progress of robot-

ics and artificial intelligence may always serve humankind. �

That those called to serve the Lord and His people as priests, 

deacons and in the consecrated life will be blessed with holy 

zeal in their prayers and apostolates, we pray to the Lord.�
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�

YOUR STEWARDSHIP OF TREASURE�

PARISH OFFERTORY & STEWARDSHIP�

Week �

Ending �

 Current 

Month�

 Offertory �

Received �

 ACH & �

Electronic 

Giving �

 Total�

Giving �

Offertory �

Budget�

11/01/20� $ 6,449� $ 1,800� $ 8,249� $ 11,146�

11/08/20� � � � $ 11,146�

11/15/20� � � � $ 11,146�

11/22/20� � � � $ 11,146�

Total�

$ 6,449� $ 1,800� $ 8,249�

$ 55,730�

October�

Offertory�

October�

Offertory 

Budget �

Year to 

Date�

Offertory�

Jul�Oct.�

Year to 

Date�

Offertory 

Budget�

July�Oct.�

Thank you �

for your �

consideration �

and support 

of �

St. Nicholas.�

$41,521� $52,103� $191,493� $202,075�

Week Ending� Week� Month� �

Buildings & Grounds� $425� $425� �

Designated Contribution� � � �

Campaign Human Dev.� $21� $21� �

Haiti� $50� $50� �

Kroger Rewards� � � �

Retired Religious� � � �

Social Ministry� $60� $60� �

Thanksgiving Baskets� $315� $315� �

11/29/20� � � � $ 11,146�

Capital Improvement 

Giving�

Week: $ 970�

Month: $ 970�

To Date: $266,532�

Living Our Mission Campaign Report�

� � Total� �

Pledged� � $ 1,272,738� �

Fulfilled� � $ 1,005,326� �

Write�Offs� � �$ 54,425� �

Outstanding Pledges� � $ 163,387� �

Legacy Pledge� � $ 49,600� �

Outstanding Balance� � $ 212,987� �

LOM Cash Gifts� � $ 107,830� �

� 2020� Total� �

Parish Share Collected� $ 53,712� $ 766,354� �

Diocesan Share Collected� � $338,177� �

� � � �

% of Goal vs Raised Target: 98.23% �

% of Goal vs Collected Target: 82.46% �
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�

�

CALENDAR�

�

PRAYER FOR SPIRITUAL COMMUNION�

My Jesus, I believe that You are present in the Most Holy�

Sacrament. I love You above all things, and I desire to�

receive You into my soul. Since I cannot at this moment�

receive You sacramentally, come at least spiritually into my 

heart. I embrace You as if You were already there and unite 

myself wholly to You. Never permit me to be�

separated from You. �

Amen.�

�

�

�

�

�

Sunday, November 8�

32nd Sunday in Ordinary Time�

8:30 a.m.� MASS�

11:00 a.m.� MASS w/ Facebook Livestream�

12:15 p.m.� RCIA Inquiry Class�

Monday, November 9�

7:00 p.m.� ADULT FORMATION�

CATHOLICISM: The Pivotal Players�

Tuesday, November 10�

9:00 a.m.� DAILY MASS w/ Facebook Livestream�

9:30 a.m.� EUCHARISTIC ADORATION �

w/ Facebook Livestream�

5:00 p.m.� CHILDREN’S ADORATION�

5:30 p.m.� BENEDICTION�

Wednesday, November 11�

9:00 a.m.� DAILY MASS w/ Facebook Livestream�

Thursday, November 12�

9:00 a.m.� DAILY MASS w/ Facebook Livestream�

Friday, November 13�

9:00 a.m.� DAILY MASS w/ Facebook Livestream�

Saturday, November 14�

6:45 a.m.� THAT MAN IS YOU! (in person or zoom)�

4:30 p.m.� RECONCILIATION�

5:30 p.m.� VIGIL MASS�

Sunday, November 15�

8:30 a.m.� MASS�

9:30 a.m.� Christian Formation & EDGE�

11:00 a.m.� MASS w/ Facebook Livestream�

12:15 p.m.� RCIA Inquiry Class�

� Life Teen�

� Life Teen�

9:30 a.m.� Christian Formation & EDGE�

�

VOLUNTEERS NEEDED�

This month’s Special Thanksgiving 

Basket Collection will help provide 

120 Thanksgiving Baskets with all 

the fixings to families from the So-

cial Services Holiday Project, Cath-

olic Charities, and friends of Saint 

Nicholas parish!�

If you would like to contribute you 

can donate online, mail or drop off contributions in our dona-

tion box.  Please add a memo or note to designate Thanksgiv-

ing basket collection.  Online donations can be accessed 

through the following link:�

https://stnicholasvb.weshareonline.org/ws/opportunities/

ThanksgivingBaskets�

If you have any questions please contact Peggy Rose at 757�

648�9988.�

Jesus Christ Our Savior is Born!�

�

Will we be able to share this message with our community 

through Bethlehem Walk this year? Unfortunately no, because 

we would not be able to follow the Covid restriction of social 

distancing.  Christians are a people of HOPE and TRUST in the 

Lord so we believe that when He closes one door He opens an-

other.  The planning committee from Kings Grant Presbyterian, 

St. Nicholas, and St. Aidan’s Churches have been busy praying, 

discussing and planning for a replacement.  This has resulted in 

the birth of Bethlehem Journey, which is a drive through live 

Nativity.  This event will occur on Friday, Dec. 4

th

 and Satur-

day, Dec. 5

th

 from 6:30 to 8:00 p.m. at St. Nicholas.  So come 

and celebrate our Savior’s birth and don’t forget to invite your 

family, friends, neighbors, coworkers and fellow students.  Fur-

ther information to follow in mid�November�

Looking forward to seeing our friends at St. Nicks.  His peace 

and joy to you all! Naiomi & Ruth�

BETHLEHEM JOURNEY�

THANKSGIVING BASKET  COLLECTION�

We are looking for volunteers to help pick up food for the 

Thanksgiving Baskets at the Commissary on November 23 & 

24 at 8:30 am.  Please call the parish office if you would like to 

help.  Thank you in advance!�

LITTLE NECK BLOOD DRIVE�

The Little Neck Churches will sponsor an American Red Cross 

blood drive at King’s Grant Baptist Church on Monday, 

November 16th from 1:00 pm to 7:00 pm.  There is great 

need for all blood types.  Please consider giving the gift of life!�



�

�
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Tuesday,�

November 10�

(†) Souls in Purgatory�

Wednesday, �

November 11�

(†) Helen Turner�

Thursday,�

November 12�

(†) Teresa Lanchantin�

Friday,�

November 13�

9:00 a.m.�

(†) William Thomashefski�

Saturday,�

November 14�

5:30 p.m.�

(†) Jarret Louis Baird�

R/B The McNally Family�

Sunday,�

November 15�

8:30 a.m.�

The People of the Parish�

Sunday,�

November 15�

11:00 a.m.�

(†) Barbara Wolfram�

R/B Carl & Marty Giese�

9:00 a.m.�

9:00 a.m.�

Mass Reserved 

for Those�

Vulnerable to 

COVID�19�

9:00 a.m.�

SCRIPTURE READINGS�

THIS SUNDAY’S READINGS:�

Wis 6:12�16/1 Thes 4:13�18 or 4:13�14/Mt 25:1�13 (154) Pss IV�

NEXT SUNDAY’S READINGS:�

Prv 31:10�13, 19�20, 30�31/1 Thes 5:1�6/Mt 25:14�30 or 25:14�15, 

19�21 (157) Pss I�

GOSPEL MEDITATION�

32nd Sunday in Ordinary Time�

�

When doing student report cards, there was a comment the 

teacher could choose that read: inattentive and easily distract-

ed. Could that comment describe your spiritual life? We can 

become so consumed with myriad distractions and preoccupa-

tions and lose our connection to what is really significant and 

important. We can become dull. This happens in our human 

relationships, too. We can easily take the love of others for 

granted, whether it be a parent, spouse, friend, or a child. We 

assume and presume that their love will always be there and 

do very little to cultivate, rejuvenate, and deepen it. Presump-

tion can become a great sin.�

�

We do the same thing with God and our spiritual lives. We 

presume that God will be merciful. Because we believe that in 

the end God is going to forgive us anyway, then why put a lot 

of effort into things now? What’s the point? It’s far easier to 

find a comfortable spot, curl up and take a nap! There is no 

immediate urgency to staying awake and attentive, so we 

think, and we simply fly by the seat of our pants. Assuming 

and presuming too much about our relationships, especially 

our relationship with God, can lead to neglect and abuse. It 

can even lead to a sense of entitlement, where we actually 

believe that something is due us without much effort on our 

part.�

�

Folks who are distracted and preoccupied can find their rela-

tionships, especially the primary ones, drifting away. You can 

actually be married to someone for many years and wake up 

one morning realizing that you really do not know them or 

truly recognize them. We have to desire God in order to rec-

ognize God. We have to open our hearts, minds, and souls to 

His Presence so that we can be rejuvenated and refreshed. But 

we cannot do this if we are distracted or napping. We have to 

be awake and alert! As a young child eagerly watches for and 

anticipates that arrival of their parent home, so too we must 

watch for God’s presence. If the anticipation of God’s arrival 

does not excite us and rouse us, then we need to ask why. The 

wise person keeps vigilant watch, knowing that in the end 

they will not be disappointed. �

�

©LPi�

MASS PARTICIPATION GUIDELINES�

Reception of Holy Communion by the Faithful�

During Phase III of reopening, Holy Communion may be 

distributed to the faithful outside of Mass with permission 

from the pastor. Communion to the Homebound has inherent 

risks to vulnerable individuals. Caution must be considered 

when taking communion to someone’s home.�

Those bringing communion are strongly encouraged to 

exercise caution when bringing communion to the infirm, 

elderly homebound, or nursing homebound (e.g., wearing a 

face covering and gloves; maintaining social distancing; 

disinfecting the pyx following distribution; following any 

other recommendations from the CDC. If those bringing 

communion are making multiple communion visits in a given 

day, they may wish to consider a separate pyx. �

Dispensation from Sunday Mass Obligation�

The vulnerable to COVID, those concerned about the safety of 

gathering, and those 65 and over are encouraged not to attend 

weekend Masses but rather continue celebrating weekend 

Masses via Livestream. Wednesday's Daily Mass is 

designated specifically for those vulnerable to COVID�19. 

Bishop Barry Knestout has extended the dispensation from 

Sunday Mass attendance for those in this category.�

Mass Livestreaming�

Due to COVID�19, Mass is being livestreamed for use on 

various Diocesan and parish digital media accounts including, 

but not limited to, the parish website and The Catholic 

Virginian, and social media platforms. If you do not wish to 

be captured by live streaming, please refrain from attending 

that particular Mass time.�

If you have an urgent pastoral need, such as last rites, 

confession, funeral Masses, or more, please contact the 

parish emergency number at 757�286�7256.�

�

MASS INTENTIONS�
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�

��

Bishop Barry C. Knestout Statement Following Recent 

News Coverage of Pope Francis’ Film “Francesco” and 

Comments Within the Film Regarding Civil Unions �

(RICHMOND, Va.) � I’d like to take this opportunity to pro-

vide clarity on recent reports shared about the Holy Father 

and comments attributed to him in a documentary film titled 

“Francesco.” Context is crucial in understanding what Pope 

Francis said.�

As we learn more in which 

the manner of the 20 second 

clip is edited, it’s important 

to remember there has been 

no change in Catholic Church 

teaching regarding marriage. 

The reflections by the Holy 

Father were not statements 

within an encyclical, apostol-

ic letter nor has there been any adjustment to the Catechism 

of the Catholic Church.*�

Our Holy Father has consistently upheld church teaching that 

marriage is between a man and a woman. (CCC 1660) Noth-

ing he is reported to have said should indicate that he strayed 

from that teaching.�

What should be noted in his words are the pastoral care and 

concern that he expresses. His statement is in keeping with 

the Church’s teaching that all people are to be treated with 

the dignity, respect and compassion that is rooted in the Gos-

pel, since we are all created in God’s image. (CCC 2358).�

Let us continue to hold the Holy Father in prayer.�

A LETTER FROM BISHOP KNESTOUT�

CATHOLIC CHARITIES�

In�Home Respite Care�

 �

We can provide an opportunity for the caregiver to run er-

rands, visit the doctor, or relax knowing that his or her loved 

one is being taken care of. �

� A trained Respite Worker will stay in the home assuring the 

care receiver’s safety and offer them companionship.�

� We are unable to provide services such as bathing, personal 

care, housekeeping, transportation, or overnight care. �

� The Care Receiver or Caregiver must be at least 60 or older.�

� We offer 3 to 8 hour increments of service Monday�Sunday 

(depending on the availability of the worker). �

� The fee is $8.00 an hour. (sliding scale based on available 

funding). �

� Please call to schedule an home assessment. �

� If you think this program will help you or someone you 

know who resides in the Hampton Roads area, please call. �

�  You don’t have to be Catho-

lic to receive our help or to 

help us help others. �

Call 757�875�0060 ext. 1012 

for more information or to 

sign up for the program.�

THE REZ RETREAT�

The REZ Retreat is a local youth retreat aimed at providing 

youth the teachings and skills to make a radical commitment 

to Christ through their Catholic Christian Faith.  This year’s 

2020 theme is “Offensive Truth”.  This retreat is for high 

school youth grades 9�12.  Due to COVID restrictions this 

will not be an overnight retreat so transpor tation will 

need to be arranged to and from Triple R Ranch each day.�

�

For more information, registration, and payment please fol-

low the link below:�

www.missionersofchrist.org/rez2020.html�

�

The Missioners of Christ is a Catholic Christian community 

centered in prayer and united by Covenant that evangelizes, 

disciples, and sends forth youth and young adults on domes-

tic and foreign missions to fulfill the Great Commission of 

Christ.�

EVERYDAY STERWARDSHIP�

In Our Midst�

�

One day my son came downstairs in our house and went into 

the kitchen to get himself a bowl of cereal. He had no idea I 

was in the front room quietly reading something on my 

smartphone. He poured his milk and reached to grab a spoon. 

At that moment, I simply said, “Hello.” Startled, he jumped 

back from the silverware drawer and let out a scream. He 

would tell this story differently, but it certainly was a scream. 

He clutched his chest as if he had just seen a ghost. All I 

wanted to do was say hello.�

�

We have all been startled by someone when we thought we 

were all alone. Sometimes that person in our midst was simp-

ly quiet and hidden from our view. Other times, we simply 

have our head and mind in the clouds to the point we are 

ignoring the fact we are not alone.�

�

At times that person we don’t see is Jesus. He might seem 

quieter some days, but he should never be hidden from our 

view. He is always there with us, in others, and sharing our 

everyday moments. When we fail to see him in our midst, it 

is easy to act in ways we wouldn’t if we saw him directly in 

front of us. We become less giving and more self�centered. 

No one wants to be surprised one day when suddenly they 

realize they were not alone, especially if the one who startles 

us is our God. �

�

� Tracy Earl Welliver, MTS                                       ©LPi�


